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2003 EQUALITY CAMPAIGN – OFF TO A GOOD START!

This year is already off to a strong start for GGR! With a new and re-structured Executive Committee headed by Felix Alvarez as Spokesperson and Charles Trico as Secretary, GGR has launched a high profile Equality Campaign identifying the following core issues:

MAIN POINTS

1. The introduction of the EU’s Framework Employment Directive so as to protect the disabled, sexual minority individuals and those discriminated against on the basis of age at the workplace. GGR has described this as a “milestone” and is therefore committed to ensuring all its resources are put to best use in obliging the Gibraltar Government to introduce this law – despite more than 2 years of total silence as to its intentions in this respect!

HEADING CAMPAIGN

GGR is heading the EU Directive Campaign in Gibraltar and wrote directly to Minister Denis MacShane prior to Gibraltar’s Chief Minister Peter Caruana’s meeting with him in January to alert him as to the CM’s silence on the matter. GGR has also publicly called on all Political Parties to support its campaign and to be extra vigilant as to the “shape” any eventual local legislation may take so as to avoid local provisos undermining the intent of the EU’s law. GGR will keep a close eye on developments. 

GOVT SILENCE

In particular, given two years of asking Govt questions as to its intent regarding this law and having received no response, GGR will continue its campaign beyond introduction should it feel that the EU’s legislation has been incompletely or wrongly transposed. 

3. A programme of social support for the LGBT community. See our first action on gay youth below!
GAY YOUTH GROUP LAUNCHED
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16 year-old Kyle Gonzalez, a brave and intelligent gay man, asked GGR for assistance in launching a group for LGBT youth. We did not hesitate and saw this as part of the Social Support Programme commitment. 

MEDIA

Television, radio and written press covered the story extensively, focusing on GGR’s concern to protect vulnerable young people by ensuring support and services are made available to youth. Initial benefits been quick in coming, with a good working relationship having been forged with the Community Policing Unit on the issue of school bullying of gay youth; and GGR has also approached both the Youth Service and the Minister for Youth in order to engage professional assistance in the on-going work of the Gay Youth Group (GYG).

EDUCATION

GYG has quickly attracted the interest of a number of local gay youth, who are busy working on an Education for Tolerance programme and the provision of services to alleviate the problems minority youth face. High on their agenda is a service to support the parents of LGBT youth.

OUR PATRONS

Over the last three years, GGR has been fortunate in receiving the open support of prominent Westminster and European parliamentarians. In this regard, Stephen Twigg (Labour), Simon Hughes (Lib-Dems), and Baroness Sarah Ludford (Lib-Dems) have been special to us. We have also been gratified to welcome recently Michael Cashman (Labour) to the ranks of our Patrons, and look forward to further additions soon!
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 Michael Cashman, MEP

THREE YEARS OF GROWTH & INFLUENCE

When GGR was launched no political party would come within a mile of gay rights. The media didn’t touch the subject. The taboo and the silence were more than deafening – they caused unspoken suffering to LGBT people.

Almost three years later, GGR has ensured the debate is alive. The media frequently debate the issues. GGR is an established social agent. And now 3 out of the 5 political parties in Gibraltar have some position on LGBT rights. This is progress by any measure.

Yet there is a long way to go still. GGR continues to urge all politicians and political parties to engage in dialogue and discussion with it in order to address the many justice issues affecting gay Gibraltarians. Central to our conviction is that it is not fair for equal obligations – upholding the law, paying taxes, contributing to social insurance – to be imposed on any citizen whilst not granting equal benefits therefrom. GGR will continue to press for the kind of political and social change to come about in Gibraltar to make discrimination a thing of the past.

AGE OF CONSENT

Gibraltar’s age of consent is 16 for heterosexuals and 18 for gays. This is unequal. It is also now clearly against the European Convention of Human Rights.

In a landmark judgement on 9th January this year, the ECHR pronounced inequality in age of consent legislation to be against Articles 8 and 14 of the European Convention of Human Rights. All signatories to the Convention (Gibraltar is obliged to observe it through the UK’s signature responsibility) are now required to eliminate inequality in this respect. Kyle Gonzalez, Spokesperson for the Gay Youth Group asked the media in this respect: “The law being unequal, it makes me think: am I a criminal for being who I am?” The message came through loud and clear.

GGR has sent a full copy of the European Court of Human Rights’ 9 January judgement to the Gibraltar Government and asked what it intends to do in this respect. We await developments.

GGR PR

GGR is receiving professional input in putting together an effective PR programme. A budget is now available for advertising during this pre-Election year. The first placement has been at local Internet newsservice http://www.iberianews.gi/ where a random banner announces our Equality Campaign. The Gibraltar Chronicle also carried its first ever gay ad on 14 February this year in its Valentine’s section. A small bit of history in the making?
As a campaigning organisation, which receives no support, premises or funding from the Gibraltar Government, we depend on donations and standing order commitments from our sympathizers to carry out our work.





If you are able to provide a donation or an on-going standing order commitment, please contact us at the following address making your cheque payable to GIB GAY RIGHTS: GGR


PO Box 425, Gibraltar.





Click below to E-Mail:


 � HYPERLINK "mailto:gibgayrights@yahoo.co.uk" ��mailto:gibgayrights@yahoo.co.uk�





If, on the other hand, you are able to direct us to sources of funding to support our work, we similarly appreciate your assistance.





This newsletter will be published on a virtual basis every month. If you wish to include an organisation or an individual on our Mailing List, please feel free to inform us of the e-mail address to which we should distribute.








